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During the spring semester, students in the WCU’s master’s degree program in human resources served 
as pro bono human resources consultants for businesses in the region. They developed and delivered 
eight projects for various entities, including a nonprofit organization, a locally owned small business, and 
a town government. 
 
Their work was part of a human resources consulting course taught by Marie-Line Germain, assistant 
professor of human resources and leadership. 
 
Germain supervised the students’ consulting projects, and was assisted by graduate student Lisa Phillips 
and Al

 
Since 2011, graduate students in WCU’s master’s degree program in human resources have provided 
pro bono consulting on 69 projects for 41 nonprofit organizations, small businesses, and local 


